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· Status of Blue Ribbon Committee for Near-Term Strategic Plan
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Status of Blue Ribbon Committee for Near-Term Strategic Plan
We established a Blue Ribbon Committee (BRC) represented by key stakeholders to help guide the development of a regional transit service concept that defines the roles of Metro bus, rail, and municipal operations, identifies and prioritizes service quality attributes, and recommends policy guidance on service coordination, bus rail integration, and reduction of duplicative services. The fourth meeting of the BRC was held on Tuesday, May 4, 2010 from 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m., during which committee members were asked to prioritize key attributes of service quality. Unanimously, the committee agreed that Service Reliability is the number one priority, especially critical when service is less frequent. Next, the committee identified speed, safety, and network simplicity (includes service coordination) as being important, followed by vehicle cleanliness and timely, relevant, accurate customer information. The attributes least important to the committee included overcrowding and operator courtesy. The next meeting of the BRC is scheduled for Tuesday, June 1, 2010 from 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. in the Union Station Room at Gateway Plaza at which time the BRC will be formulating policy statements and recommendations for the Board to consider.
Metro Rail Bike Surveys, Counts

Media Relations has issued a news release announcing that we will begin conducting customer surveys and bicycle counts at 20 of our rail stations systemwide beginning Tuesday, May 11, 2010 for three weeks. The survey will ask questions about the bicyclist’s origin, destination and choice of transportation modes. The surveys and counts are intended to help us better quantify the environmental benefits that result from bicycling to and from our rail stations. Currently, very little data is available on bike utilization on transit from which to properly develop sustainable transportation solutions that reduce greenhouse gas emissions and vehicle miles traveled (VMTs) for trips through our Rail facilities.  The surveys and counts will help develop this data by providing bicycle counts and information about the bicyclist’s commuting habits, mode choices and needs, data that can then be tracked to calculate VMT and greenhouse gas emissions reductions over time. The data also will assist in planning for bicycle parking at transit stations along with other Bicycle Program issues.
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